Breton, Mary B

From: Suzanne Owen <suznowen@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, August 16, 2023 5:43 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments **Subject:** For Advanced Clean Cars

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

As a resident of Bar Harbor I am commenting in favor of this rule, which will be key to meeting Maine's climate goals in a way that makes sense for Maine drivers, business owners, and communities. We live almost across from Acadia NP Visitor Center where the parking lot can no longer accommodate all the cars, most of them not EV or even hybrid. This common-sense transportation policy will maximize choices for consumers by ensuring manufacturers will make their light-duty EV models available in Maine, building on the existing sales standard already under effect in Maine while avoiding adopting a ban on internal combustion engine vehicles. Maine people recognize the vital need to cut pollution from the transportation sector, and I believe this rule will continue the state's leadership in transportation electrification by making more electric vehicles available to all Maine people, at even more affordable prices over the coming years. This policy is in line with what many manufacturers, including Ford and GM, have committed to, as well as with Maine's 220,000 EVs by 2030 goal. Maine's robust growth in EV market share and complementary programs and policies makes it possible to consider this approach and continue progress from the existing clean cars sales policy.

Overall, I support this rule because it will save drivers money and create new jobs, while decreasing harmful transportation emissions. We also need charging stations!

Thank you for your consideration,
Suzanne Owen